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General Information 

On April 2, 2024, the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) published a Final Rule in 

the Federal Register, Removal of Obsolete Procedures and Requirements Related to F, J, and M 

Nonimmigrants, which finalizes the requirements from the Interim Final Rule published in 

December 2022 without any significant changes, responds to public comments and amends 8 

CFR 214.2. As part of this Final Rule, DHS further clarifies who may provide documentation to 

substantiate a student’s illness or medical condition for authorization of a reduced course load, 

removes obsolete language and corrects a form title. The rule will become effective 30 days after 

date of publication in the Federal Register.  

This rule follows the Interim Final Rule published on Dec. 12, 2022, which amended regulations 

at 8 CFR 214.1, 214.2, 214.3, 214.4, 214.12, and 214.13 to remove obsolete information, correct 

typographical errors, update references and citations and make minor clarifications to regulatory 

language. These changes were administrative, not substantive, and were necessary to remove 

obsolete procedures and requirements used before the implementation of the Student and 

Exchange Visitor Information System (SEVIS) or during the transition to SEVIS. The 

rulemaking does not raise existing costs or place additional burdens on F and M students, J 

exchange visitors, Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP)-certified schools or 

designated Exchange Visitor programs. DHS requested and received public comments on the 

Interim Final Rule. 

Refer to the Federal Register notice for additional information about the changes made as part of 

this Final Rule. For additional questions, contact the SEVP Response Center (SRC) via phone at 

703-603-3400 or 1-800-892-4829 or by email at SEVP@ice.dhs.gov. The SRC is open Monday 

through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. ET, except for federal holidays. 

Disclaimer 

The Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 

any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 

administrative, civil, or criminal matter. 

 

https://www.federalregister.gov/public-inspection/2024-06657/removal-of-obsolete-procedures-and-requirements-related-to-f-j-and-m-nonimmigrants
https://www.federalregister.gov/public-inspection/2024-06657/removal-of-obsolete-procedures-and-requirements-related-to-f-j-and-m-nonimmigrants
mailto:SEVP@ice.dhs.gov
https://www.linkedin.com/company/student-and-exchange-visitor-program?trk=biz-companies-cym
https://www.facebook.com/StudyintheStates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Js9QXKTlMUs
https://twitter.com/studyinstates



